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THRILLED TO BE BACK AT SCHOOL IN 2021 
2021 has started with an air of excitement, energy and commitment to improvement.  Staff and students are 
refreshed and the atmosphere is positive.  Our focus this year is to continue to improve our engagement with 
students and their families.  We have an amazing team of staff who are looking forward to working more closely 
in partnership with students and their families to achieve our dreams.  A huge welcome to all of our new families 
and we look forward to touching base with you soon.   
 
 
CELEBRATING 2020 VCE/VCAL SUCCESS 
The Year 12 results for 2020 were impressive with 7 students achieving an ATAR above 90.  The Dux of the 
College was Abdullah Waraich achieving an outstanding score of 99.35.  The students are to be commended on 
showing such resilience, persistence and commitment in a year like no other. Check out the Senior Campus 
Report for details of the Graduation we are planning for our 2020 Year 12s. 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS KELLI MACDONALD 
Kelli has been appointed Assistant Principal at Heathmont Secondary College commencing at the 
start of the 2021 school year.  Kelli commenced at Mill Park in 2012 as a Leading Teacher and was 
appointed as an Assistant Principal in 2015.  First and foremost, Kelli is an outstanding classroom 
teacher who leads staff teams to improve their collective results.  She is absolutely focused on 
teaching and learning and passionate about coaching as the best strategy to achieve this.  I thank 
her for her contribution to the College and wish her every success in the future. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS MELISSA STEPHENS 
Melissa has been appointed Assistant Principal and will be based at the Middle Years Campus for 2021.  
Melissa commenced at Mill Park in 2001 as a graduate teacher, teaching Mathematics and Science. Very early 
in her career she was appointed as a Leading Teacher and has undertaken numerous roles over the years 
including leading Mathematics, College Curriculum and Coaching. Congratulations Melissa.  

 
 
INTRODUCING THE PRINCIPAL TEAM  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

1. Trish Horner, College Principal 

2. Richard Dungey, Senior Campus Principal  

3. Karen Eastlake, Middle Years Campus Principal  

4. Melissa Stephens Middle Years Campus Assistant Principal 

5. Simon McRae, Senior Campus Assistant Principal  

6. Peter Tonis, Senior Campus Assistant Principal  



 
INTRODUCING THE LEADING TEACHERS 
1. Danielle Jones, College Curriculum  
2. Andrew Self, College Languages (English / LOTE) 
3. Liam McNaughton, College Humanities 
4. Gina Palamara, College Arts & Design Technology 
5. Michael Collett, College Science, IT, Systems Technology & Food Technology  
6. Sean Graham College STEM 
7. David Maltby, College PE 
8. Bill Van Driel, Middle Years Student Engagement Leader 
9. Darren Patterson, Senior Student Engagement Leader 
10. Amelia Fahie, Teaching and Learning Coach – Literacy 
11. Tristan Russell Learning Specialist – VCE Implementation 
12. Renee Colbey Community Engagements  
13. Kate Clinton College Pathways & Transitions Leader  

 
 

WHO’s BACK or NEW? 
We welcome back Courtney Magdalani and Alex Worth from long term leave. 
 
A warm welcome is extended to our new teachers: Iman El-Mohammad (Italian, EAL, Humanities), Amelia Fahie 
(Leading Teacher, English, Humanities), Gabriela Garchitorena (Mathematics, Science, Physics), Rayhna Puche 
(English, Humanities) and Natalie Silipo (Mathematics) 
 
We welcome Helen Nicola to the role of Student Welfare on the Middle Years Campus and Stephanie Chee-
Noguera as a Mental Health Practitioner. 
 
Maddison Clarke, who graduated in 2020, has joined us as an AFL Trainee. 
 
We are thrilled to have some of our staff on family leave back on a part time basis to support the Tutor Program: 
Fiona Radici, Felicity Gordon, Maria Szuman and Melissa Barnard.   
 
We have also appointed the following staff to the Tutor Program: Heather Munro, Natasha Litterick, Philip Brown 
and Ganwa Katrib. 

 

COVID UPDATE 
Following the Government’s announcements regarding new statewide restrictions that came into effect at 11:59pm 
on Wednesday 3 February, there is new guidance for schools regarding the wearing of masks. People aged 12 and 
over must wear a fitted face mask when in public indoor spaces unless there is a lawful reason not to.  
 
Students aged 12 or older must wear a face mask indoors when at school, unless they are attending a primary 
school, an Outside school hours care (OHSC) program or an exception applies.  
   
School staff are not required to wear face masks while teaching or caring, but those who wish to do so, can. Staff 
must wear face masks in indoor areas of the school when not teaching or caring.   
  
Visitors to school sites must also wear masks when indoors. Please ensure anyone on your school site is aware of 
the updated face mask requirements.  

 

 
SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2021 
The School Council elections are open for nominations as of Friday 5 February.  There are 4 Parent, 1 Student and 
2 DET vacancies to be filled.  Included in this newsletter is a School Council Elections – Information for Parents 
factsheet and a Notice of Election and Call for Nominations schedule.  Nomination forms are available from both 
General Offices and close at 4:00pm on Wednesday 17 February 2021. 
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STANDING COMMITTEES 
If you are unable to commit to School Council but would still like to contribute to the College’s future direction, 
please consider joining one of the School Council’s sub committees.  Members meet twice a term on a Tuesday 
night and all recommendations made by the committees are taken to School Council.  Being a member of a 
committee also enables greater understanding of how the school operates and how decisions are made.  

The sub committees are: Education 
    Student Engagement & Wellbeing and Community 
    Resources 
    Finance 
  
It is vitally important that we have parent input.  If you are interested in joining one of the committees or have any 
questions, please contact Joanne Armarego on 9407 9700 or Joanne.Armarego@education.vic.gov.au 

 

ANNUAL PRIVACY REMINDER 
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school 
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy 

Please take time to remind yourself of the school’s collection statement, found on our website Privacy Policy 

For more information about privacy, see: Schools’ Privacy Policy – information for parents. This information also 
available in nine community languages. 

 
 
PARENT PLANNER 

At the back of this newsletter there is a Parent Planner for Term 1, to keep you up to date with what is happening 
this term. 

 

EVERY DAY COUNTS! 
It is important that parents advise the school for any absence.   It is also important that parents contact the school if 
their child will be absent from school for 5 or more days, so catch up work can be arranged. 

 
Refer to the tables below for Approved and Unapproved reasons for absence. 
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APPROVED REASONS FOR ABSENCE   UNAPPROVED REASONS FOR ABSENCE 

Illness   Driving lessons 

Funeral   Personal issues (without further explanation) 

Job interview   Family commitments 

Medical / dental appointments 
(which cannot be arranged out of class time) 

  Car or bike breakdowns 

Court appointments   Sleeping in or missing the bus 

Court counselling   
SAC / SAT preparation or completion of work due 

in other subjects 

College / State / National representation in sport   
Part time work commitments or Centrelink 

appointments 

P’s Licence testing   Supporting upset friends or timetable mix ups 

mailto:Joanne.Armarego@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Privacy-Policy-DET.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx


 
IMPORTANT REMINDERS 
 
At this time of year it is important to remind you of the following information: 

 

CAMPS, SPORTS and EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
Parents / guardians holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply 
for CSEF in 2021.   Application forms are available from the General Offices at both Campuses.  The CSEF is an 
annual payment to the school to be used towards camps, sports and/or excursion expenses for the benefit of eligible 
student.  The secondary school student rate is $225 per year.   
 
 
CONTACT DETAILS 
If you have moved home, changed phone numbers or e-mail addresses please complete a Data Update Form 
available from the office.  It is important that we have up to date records in the event that we need to contact you. 
 
 
VISITORS TO THE SCHOOL 
All visitors, including Parents / Carers, must report to the General Office upon arrival.  All official visitors must be 
signed in and carry a Visitors Pass and have a valid Working With Children’s Check card with them.  Parents / 
Carers are not permitted to walk around the school unaccompanied. 
 
 
SCHOOL ZONES 
Parents, carers and visitors are reminded of the importance of road safety around schools. 
School Speed Zones will be enforced from the commencement of the school year and parents / carers / visitors are 
requested to abide the speed limited in the designated school speed zones during the specified times (8.00am - 
9.30am and 2.30pm - 4.00pm). 
 
 
SAFETY FIRST 
In the interest of students’ safety, the staff car parks at each Campus are FOR STAFF ONLY.  Parents / carers / 
friends dropping off or picking up students are asked to park their car in nearby streets and not in the Staff Car Park. 
 
  
ACCIDENT INSURANCE 
The Department does not provide personal accident insurance for students.  Parents and carers are responsible for 
paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport costs.  Student accident insurance 
policies are available from some commercial insurers.  These cover a range of medical expenses not covered by 
Medicare or private health insurance.  
 
 
LEAVE VALUABLES AT HOME 
The Department does not hold insurance nor does it accept responsibility for private property brought to school by 
students, staff and visitors.  Personal property is often brought to school by students.  This can include mobile 
phones, calculators, toys, sporting equipment and cars parked on school premises.  Students are discouraged from 
bringing any unnecessary or particularly valuable items to school. 
 
 
MYKI CARDS—REGISTRATION 
Registration of myki cards is optional; however, it is strongly recommended that students register their myki cards 
online at http://ptv.vic.gov.au/tickets/myki/registering-your-myki/.  The main benefit of registering a myki is the 
balance on the myki is protected if it is reported lost or stolen.   

Trish Horner 

College Principal 
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CHARACTER STRENGTHS  

 
In 2021, our whole college will have a special focus 
on Character Strengths. 
 
This means we will be learning about our own 
special character, with the goal of making our lives 
better. 
 
Staff and students will be doing this work together. 
 
Together we will be learning more about what 
defines you as a person worthy of respect, love 
and appreciation, and how you can use those 
positive elements of who you are to improve your 
sense of well-being, your relationships, and even 
our school community. 
 
Character is the part of your personality that other 
people tend to admire, respect and cherish. It is the 
sum total of those aspects of who you are as a 
person that leads others to see you as a person 
with integrity, a person who contributes and a 
person who can be trusted. 
 
We are excited about the work we will do this year 
around character strengths. Our aim is to highlight 
one of the 24 character strengths each fortnight. 
Keep an eye out for Sentral posts and the inclusion 
of strengths in our everyday classes and 
interactions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Monday 8 February - Year 7 Welcome Picnic (5:00pm - 7:00pm) 

Wednesday 10 February - School Photo catch up day 

Thursday 11 February - Middle Years Campus testing day (no formal classes, students will only be required to 
attend during allocated testing times) 

Tuesday 16 February - Parent Teacher Interviews via Zoom 

Wednesday 3 - Friday 5 March - Year 7 Camp 
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YEAR 12 RESULTS 2020 
After a very disruptive year with many weeks of remote learning, Year 12 VCE students finally got their results on 
30

th
 December. The Dux of the school was Abdullah Wariach with an ATAR score of 99.35. This was high enough 

for him to get a first round offer into Medicine at Monash University. Congratulations Abdullah. Your hard work 
during the year (and previous years) paid off. Many other students also achieved high scores with an overall 
increase in ATAR scores about 50 from the previous year.  The most important thing is if students achieved a high 
enough score to get into their preferred course at TAFE or University.  I’m glad to hear that most students did. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ASSEMBLY 
Separate student assemblies were held on Thursday 28

th
 

January with Year 12 students attending session 1 and then 
Year 10 and Year 11 students attending session 2.  

Abdullah Wariach, the Dux of Year 12 for 2020, spoke to the 
Year 12 students about how to prioritise what they study with 
the suggestion that they focus on the subjects that they find 
most difficult.  Felix Werner and Tharshika Srikamalanathan, 
the School Captains of 2020, also spoke on how to set goals 
and be mindful that it is their last year of schooling and the 
importance ‘making the distance’ and that there will be time to 
relax after exams are finished. 

The students were also entertained by one of the school bands. 

 

 

 

 

 

VCE PARENT INFORMATION NIGHT 
On Tuesday 2

nd
 February, parents and guardians attended a VCE 

Parents information session at the school. This was very well 
attended with approximately 100 parents who received information 
about VCE requirements as well as some great tips about how to 
get the most out of the year from a company called Elevate. 

If any parents were unable to attend, we can send out the 
powerpoint slides as well as a video recording of Elevate 
presentation. You can contact the school on 9409 8222 or send us 
an email at mill.park.sc@education.vic.gov.au to request this to be 
sent to you.    
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Senior Campus 
Principal 

Abdullah Waraich 
Dux of 2020 

ATAR Score of 99.35 

Elizabeth Pardalis, Maafi Loto, and  

Damian Pungor 

https://sentral.millparksc.vic.edu.au/wellbeing/students/summary?id=1848


 
WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON PROGRAM 
At the Senior Campus there are no scheduled classes on Wednesday afternoons as many students attend VET 
classes, either at Mill Park or at another educational facility. This time is then available for most students to show 
some independence and maturity and complete their school work at home or in the school library. Each year level 

has developed a program where students not attending VET on a Wednesday afternoon are expected to participate 
in educational activities. Note that SAC’s are compulsory for students in that class, unless they have a VET class. 
Catch-up classes are for students that are behind with their work. Parents are notified of this. Workshops are highly 
recommended. Students are expected to attend at least one workshop per semester. 

Year 12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 10 and 11 also have scheduled activities on certain weeks. Please check Sentral regularly to find out about 
these. 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
On Thursday 4

th
 February, all Senior Campus students had their school photos taken. Thanks to students for being 

so organised and having the correct uniform. If your child missed their photo on this day, the photographers are 
coming back on Wednesday 10

th
 February to take photos of anyone that missed out. All students are required to 

wear the white Mill Park uniform shirt for photos. 
 
YEAR 12 SCHOOL CAPTAINS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

College Captains: Fatima Ahad and Nithus Srikamalanathan      
College Vice-Captains:  Clayton Jolly and Nicolette Buick 
 
The Year 12 jackets are now in and look good. Rugby tops are expected in the next couple of weeks. If any Year 12 
student does not have a jacket and would like to order one, they should contact Ms Aiello ASAP.  
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Week  Activity 

Week 3 - 10th February Super Charge your ATAR Workshop 

Week 4 - 17th February Catch up class 

Week 5 - 24th February Catch up class 

Week 6 - 3rd March Business Management SAC 1 

Week 7 - 10th March Annotation and Note Taking Workshop 

Week 8 - 17th March Health and Human Development SAC 1 

Week 9 - 24th March English Practice SAC 1, PE incursion 

Week 10 - 31st March Catch Up class 
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A MESSAGE FROM THE MUSIC DEPARTMENT:  
 

Top Class Music Invitation 
Each year VCAA invite the "Top Acts" from Year 12 
performance exams to audition for the annual Top 
Class Concerts held at the Melbourne Recital Centre. 
We are very proud to announce that Year 12 Students 
from 2020 Kerry Yang (guitar), Felix Werner (drum-kit) 
and Luciano Olmedo (bass) have been invited to 
audition for this year's concert series.  
 
This is a wonderful achievement and recognition of their 
high results, hard work and dedication to Music 
Performance. We wish them well for the audition on 
February 6th.  
 
Thanks and congratulations to the 2020 Year 12 Music 
team of Brett Gaskett, Serge DeLeucio, Emily Beck and 
Wendy Nagel for the high level guidance and support of the students throughout their VCE Music 
Program. 
 
Instrumental Music Lessons 

Any students wishing to be involved in the Instrumental Music Program 2021, need to return the 
Instrumental Music Enrolment form ASAP. Organisation and placement of students into lessons will begin 
on Monday 1 February and successful students will be notified of their lessons by the relevant teacher 
during  Weeks 2- 3. Late enrolments will only be considered if a vacancy is still available. Instruments 
being offered include: Guitar, Bass Guitar, Drum-kit, Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Contemporary Vocals 
and Keyboard. 
 
1. Go to https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/2021-information-pack/ 
and select the "Instrumental Music Enrolment Form 2021" and either:  
 
2. Complete and print the fillable online form and return it to the office on your campus 
 
3. Complete the online form and returning it via email 
 

 

CSEF 

 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink 
Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. 
There is also a special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $225 for eligible secondary school students. Payments are made direct to 
the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of 
your child. 
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this 
year, unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. 
 
If you would like to apply for CSEF please find the form attached to the back of this newsletter. You can 
return this filled out with a copy of a valid concession card via email to mill.park.sc@education,vic.gov.au 
or to the General Office.  
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PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  

Parent Teacher Interviews will be conducted via Zoom on Tuesday 16 February from 8:30am - 4:30pm. The Parent 
Portal on Sentral will be open for bookings from 9:00am on Tuesday 9 February and will close at 11:59pm on 
Monday 15 February.  
 
To be able to make a booking you must be registered as a parent through Sentral. If you have not done this you can 
follow this link to complete the registration: https://sentral.millparksc.vic.edu.au/portal/register 
 
If you are a new parent to the school and have not registered through the parent portal yet, you will need your 
access key which would have been sent out via email when you enrolled. If you are yet to receive your access key 
please call the Middle Years Campus on 9407 9700 or the Senior Campus on 9409 8222. 
 
If you need information on ‘How to register as a parent’ and ‘How to book Parent Teacher Interviews’ you can view 
the PDF on our website via the following link: https://www.millparksc.vic.edu.au/information-for-parents/ 
 
As the Parent Teacher Interviews will be conducted via Zoom this year please note the following important points: 
1.) Please ensure you have already created your FREE Zoom account at https://zoom.us/signup 
 
2.) Make sure you have a name that will make you identifiable by the teacher. This is not always clear from a email 
address or nickname. 
 
3.) Just before the scheduled time, click on the link of the teacher you wish to speak with. 
 
4.) Each interview should be accessible by clicking on the Zoom hyperlink. If the link does not work by clicking on it, 
then please copy and paste it into your internet browser and it will take you directly to your scheduled meeting.  
 
5.) This will then take you into a waiting room. The teacher will allow you into the interview when they are ready. 
 
6.) Have your camera and microphone on so that the interviews can be as engaging and productive as possible for 
participants.  
 
7.) Where possible include your child as a participant, just as we would normally encourage this to happen.  

 

 

 

  
 

LIKE US at https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/  
 
This screenshot shows you where to find SEE FIRST 
when you are liking the page. 
 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. ‘Like’ Mill Park Secondary College. 
 
2.  To the right of the ‘Like’ button you will see 
 ‘Following’ with a drop down arrow. 
 
3.  Please select ‘See First in Newsfeed’ 
 and ‘Notifications On (Events)’. 

 
College Report 

https://www.facebook.com/millparksc/


 Careers News 



 Careers News 




















